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    BETHEL PARK SOCCER ASSOCIATION

  BOARD MEETING – June 21, 2011
Brian Gorges, President of Bethel Park Soccer Association (BPSA), called the meeting to order at 8:07 PM in the Caucus Room of the Bethel Park Municipal Building. Board members present were:   Kathleen Tischler, Scott DiGiorno, Steve Donovan, Matt Yee, Rich Eckert, Maria Minshall, Kelly Mehalko, Jeff Marzina and Joe Reichard.
Secretary’s Report:  Minutes were distributed & reviewed at the meeting. Motion was made by Jeff Marzina and second made by Scott DiGiorno to approve the amended minutes & post to the website.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Treasurer’s Report:
· As of June 14, 2011, the total balance in checking, savings, and money market accounts was $68,867.62 comprised of $9717.70 in checking, $41,030.44 in savings, and a total of $18,119.48.
President’s Report:    
· Brian Gorges stated the club experienced a good close to our spring season after a rather rough start due to weather conditions.  
· Brian Gorges made a motion to dispense with individual committee reports and proceed with discussion on a few main topics of importance.  Joe Reichard provided a second to the motion and it passed unanimously.

June 21, 2001 Meeting Topics:
Team Sponsorships - 
· This is BPSA’s largest fundraiser totaling $1000 - $1500.
· Increased solicitation by board members for additional sponsors is requested.
· Brian Gorges stated a sponsor letter, new sponsor and renewal of sponsor forms will be forthcoming.
· Additional ways to provide exposure to sponsors included utilization of the new website with sponsors featured more prominently.
Team Formation -
. 
· Scott DiGiorno and Steve Donovan to review current status and travel coaches meeting is scheduled for 6/29 at 7 pm. 
· Three evaluation sessions were held and 172 kids present.  Jeff Marzina stated that the increased participation may be in part from the increased communication and exposure given to the travel program during flights.
· Evaluations were held on June 11 for u11 to u13 and on June 15 for u9 and u10 as well as make ups.  June 26 will be the last evaluation, in which case the choice of the Sunday evening will eliminate conflicts & enable baseball and softball players to attend.   
· Bill Wolf to assemble evaluators to ensure we have coverage for the last evaluation.  Pre-registration for tryouts would be helpful.
· Joe Reichard stated he had received some parental feedback about the time commitment involved with travel in addition to also attending two hours for flights on Saturdays as well.
· Edinboro was also discussed as it’s a great experience for players although many things may hinge on the last evaluation date.
Fall Fundraising – 
· Feedback received on the spring fundraiser was that it was a positive concept and willing participation; however an opportunity exists for improvement on the execution and the turnaround timeframe.  With one event now completed and parents and coaches now aware, our fundraising initiative is now underway.
· BPSA realized a profit of $486 from the fundraiser after expenses of $1642.  Notification was made to the winner and a thank you for participation and winner’s name to be posted on the website.
· Motion was made by Brian Gorges for a fall & spring fundraisers to be sold by travel players with the total financial goal to be determined for the purpose of a turf field at Park Avenue and also purchase of a sprinkler system. The motion received a second from Rich Eckert and passed unanimously.  Information will be posted on the website.
Old Business– 
US Club Soccer
· US Club Soccer has a new organizational league forming.  As a start, they are currently seeking presidents of clubs, many of them neighboring ours, to participate at this time on an exploratory committee.  Brian Gorges agreed to represent BPSA on the exploratory committee.
· Several options including rec leagues and super clubs in which one team can be made up of players from several team rosters to play other teams.  Also appealing was a pre-travel age team league of u8 or u9 to introduce players to the travel concept & staying in the local area. 
· Fees discussed include $25 per team for travel teams plus ref fees with insurance covered. 
· Kelly Mehalko to confirm league formation for the youngest age group for this fall.
· Brian Gorges to follow up with Chuck Stover on flight insurance coverage.
Field Usage for Cup Teams 
· This matter is tabled until the August meeting.
Soccer Shots 

· Joe Reichard has been in communication with this organization which provides programs for kids who are not yet old enough for our program in flights.  Brian Gorges recommended that they approach Chuck Stover in regard to BP Rec’s interest in offering the program.
New Business –
· Fall season brings us to photographs for the teams and choosing a vendor.  Steve Donovan will be working along with Bruce Thompson to finalize the choice for the upcoming season.
· Trophies went over very well this past spring and a well deserved thank you was extended to Bruce Thompson for his work on this project.

 Upcoming Dates: 
· Board meeting August 9, 2011.
· Summer Skills camp by Larry Shaw 4 weeks July & 1st week August

· Travel registration deadline 7/1

· Flight registration deadline 7/15

· Shoot to Score camp 7/11-15

· Youth Elite Soccer camp 8/15-19, 9 am – 12

· BPSA Travel camp – 8/15-19, evenings

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Brian Gorges & a second was made by Matt Yee.  All were in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 9 05 PM.
Respectfully Submitted

Kathleen Tischler, BPSA Secretary
